
Appendix 2:  Election to Cloverdale City Council 
 

Dave Davini was elected to the Cloverdale City Council on April 16, 1946.  As a Council 
Member he worked hard to promote the city and get new businesses to locate there.  He 
only served one year due to a conflict of interest related to development of Cloverdale’s 
first subdivision, the Haehl Addition.  In one year on the Council Davini worked on 
attracting lumber mills to the area in order to create jobs and grow the economy.  He 
also helped develop brochures and advertising campaigns. 
 

A. “New Group Wins City Election,” April 11, 1946 & “Schlueter Takes Office,” 
April 18, 1946 - Cloverdale Reveille 

B. Official Appointment to Office – April 16, 1946.  This form includes the official 
Oath of Office and Commitment to follow the Laws of the Land.  The official 
seal of the City of Cloverdale is embossed over the signature of the City Clerk.  

C. Letter from Governor Earl Warren – March 5, 1946.  Bertha and Dave Davini 
arranged for the visit of Governor Earl Warren to the Cloverdale Citrus Fair in 
1946.  The Davinis knew the importance of state funding if the Citrus Fair was 
to grow and help attract tourists to Cloverdale.  Dave Davini knew Governor 
Warren when he was a young man in the San Francisco Bay area.  Governor 
Warren went on to become Chief Justice of the United States Supreme Court. 

D. Letter from Greyhound Bus Lines – November 22, 1946.  Dave Davini worked 
hard to promote Cloverdale.  He realized that growth was essential to expand 
retail trade.  The letter from Greyhound Bus Lines is only one example of work 
he did to promote Cloverdale. 

E. Greyhound Advertisement Featuring Cloverdale – November 22, 1946.  This 
Greyhound ad ran in many newspapers and magazines promoting travel and 
commerce in northern California. 

F. Letter from Geary and Tauzer Suggesting Resignation – April 10, 1947.  This 
letter clearly spells out the conflict of interest between the City of Cloverdale 
and Davini/Schlueter, owners of the Haehl Addition.  The issue was to keep 
the cost of lots down by obtaining the city’s help with infrastructure or pay for 
the infrastructure and stay on the Council.  It was clear that the subdivision was 
much more affordable to the prospective home and lot purchasers with the city 
doing the sewer and water system. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 





 





 


